
 
LUCC Meeting Minutes 

Date 6-5-14 
 
Welcome – President Rocky Stewart, welcomed all attendees including special guests 
 
Self-Introductions – Rocky Stewart, President - 29 people were present. 
 
May 2014 Minutes Approved – Rocky Stewart, President  
 
Treasurers Report – Steve Parrot, Treasurer – Reviewed the treasurer’s report.   
 
Publicity & Education – Flo & Ted , A cooperative media campaign is underway for a LUCC 
television commercial.  The commercial was produced by CGA. Local airtime needs to be purchased.  
A target broadcast date has been set for the month of August.  A motion was made and approved for 
$1000 to kick start funding. SUB Electric was authorized to contribute $500.  Other attending 
members were going spread the word for additional fundraising.  A motion was made and approved 
for two (2) flag football team sponsorship at $250 each.   
 
Damage Report – Brian Siria, Handed out damage the damage reports. Roman Hernandez of 
Century Link said they would start contributing to the monthly report. 
 
Web Page – No Report 
 
OUCC Standards Review – Brian Shepherd reviewed the definition of “Emergency” as used in OAR 
952-001-0060 (1).  Emphasis was discussed on actions to prevent loss of life, property damage, 
essential public services or prevent a customer service outage. 
 
Old Business – Outreach crowd estimates were discussed for the following P&E campaigns, so far: 
Baseball – 1600; Lane County Home Show – 2000; Home Builders Association – 200; Career Day – 
1200.  Jim Bryant reported the Train the Trainer event in Sunriver was interesting but was thin on 
useful training scenarios.   
 
New Business – Company name and logo for the following:  “Century Link”, “CTL”, “Qwest Local 
Network” seems to be used inconstant with the “Members” identified on the located ticket.  This has 
created confusion where multiple communication operators/excavators are trying to ID or Logo 
facilities for markings.  Roman Hernandez of Century Link said he would look into this marking 
convention.  *Reminder – No LUCC meeting next month. 
 
Program – (Canceled) Kevin Stephens with Pacific Power, OUNC Emeritus Representative.  An 
open floor discussion on utility work and coordination ensued between members.  Lane County 
announced a change in the permitting process for RD 302/T cuts and 30‘Grinds and Patch. Locating 
Inc. personnel have found excavators commencing work before the two (2) business days.  Some 
people are extending excavation area without proper notification to the One Call Center.   Stand-by 
requirements are required for the some type of facilities.  Natural Gas, Liquid Petroleum, Water and 
Electric facilities have situational standby requirements.  The excavator needs to coordinate work with 
each facility operator when standbys are requested.  
 
Meeting Adjourned- Rocky Stewart – 1:00 pm 
 
Next Meeting Topic – Open 


